
 

 
 
 
December 17, 2020 
           
Dear Family and Friends, 
 
This 2nd letter this week might come as a surprise. I am writing to give you an 
update of this week’s staff testing results. Seventy-eight (78) staff were tested last 
Monday; 76 came back negative and 2 came back positive. Following the San 
Francisco Department of Public Health guideline, and since the two caregivers 
who tested positive work in the nursing care units, Residents in both nursing halls 
(orange and gold halls) were tested; we are waiting for the test results. We will be 
sending you more information most likely early next week.    
 
One (1) Resident in the green hall also tested positive. This RCF Resident is in 
strict quarantine now.   
 
Be assured that we strictly follow all the guidelines set by SFDPH and the CDC for 
screening infection signs and symptoms. With God’s help, we will continue to do 
our best to keep everyone safe. Pray with us that the surge in San Francisco will 
soon be contained. 

If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to email or call me. 

Please continue keeping us in your prayers. 

   
God bless you,  
 

  
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 


